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To: Cllrs Catlin; Chartier; R Murray; S Murray; O’Keeffe, and Renton 
 

A Meeting of the Working party formed to assess proposals for a land exchange at The Pells will be 
held on Tuesday 18th September 2018 in the Council Chamber, Town Hall, Lewes at 11:00am 
which you are requested to attend.  NB: this Working Party will sit in the capacity of the Town Brook Trust. 
 
 S Brigden,Town Clerk 
 11th September 2018 

AGENDA 
1. ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN 

To elect a Chairman for Working Party for the 2018/19 municipal year. 

2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE: 

To receive apologies from members of the working-party who are unable to attend. 

3. MEMBER’S DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST: 

To note declarations of any personal or prejudicial interests in matters on this agenda. 

4. QUESTION TIME 

To receive any questions regarding items on the agenda for this meeting. 

5. REMIT of the WORKING PARTY 

To note the remit of the Working Party as defined by Council on 21st June 2018 (overleaf) 

6. BUSINESS of the MEETING: 

To assess the proposal by Lewes District Council (LDC) for an exchange of land at The Pells. 

Reference documents attached for Working Party Members: 

1 Initial letter from LDC 11th May 2018 page 3 
2 LTC response 13th May 2018 page 6 
3 LDC proposal 18th June 2018 page 8 
3a plans regarding LDC proposal page 10 
LTC response to proposal (by email) included documents as:  
4 LDC Legal Dept file note March 2000 page 13 
5 LDC letter to Charity Commission May 2001 page 14 
6 Plan of former Rifle Club land transfer July 2004 page 18 
7 LTC declaration to HM Land Registry May 2006 page 19 
8 Extract from LDC land Terrier 2013 page 21 
9 HM Land Registry title extract ESX293305 separate document 

 

This agenda and supporting papers can be downloaded from www.lewes-tc.gov.uk  Copies are available from the Town Hall 
For further information about items on this agenda please contact the Town Clerk at the above address. 

 

PUBLIC ATTENDANCE: Members of the public have the right, and are welcome, to attend meetings of the Council – questions 
regarding items on this agenda may be heard at the start of each meeting with the Chairman’s consent, and subject to time available.  
Questions or requests to address the Council should, whenever possible, be submitted in writing to the Town Clerk at least 24 hours in 
advance.  PLEASE NOTE:.  As space is limited we would appreciate advanced warning if you plan to attend in a group; perhaps with 
neighbours, or to bring a party of student observers.  We may be able to arrange for the meeting to be held in an alternative room.  
General questions can be raised at our offices between 9am-5pm Mons- Thurs;  9am-4pm on Fridays – our staff will be pleased to assist. 
  

Distribution: Cllrs Catlin; Chartier; R Murray; S Murray; O’Keeffe, and Renton   

Town Hall 
High Street 
Lewes  
East Sussex    
BN7 2QS 
 01273 471469  Fax: 01273 480919 
 info@lewes-tc.gov.uk 
 www.lewes-tc.gov.uk  
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Lewes Town Council meeting 21st June 2018  - Minute extract 
 
Minute FC2018/28 refers: 
a) A land-swap proposal had been made by Lewes District Council in respect of land held by the 

Town Brook Trust, to better-align boundaries with the proposed North Street Quarter 
development.  It was proposed that a Working Party be set up to consider the matter in detail, and  
it was resolved that: 
FC2018/28.1  A Working Party be formed, comprising Cllrs Chartier; Catlin; Murray (R); Murray (S); 
O’Keeffe and Renton to consider proposals made by Lewes District Council in respect of land held 
by the Town Brook Trust, and to bring recommendations to Council in due course. 
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Mr R Cottrill 
Chief Executive, Lewes District Council 
Southover House 
Southover Road 
LEWES 
East Sussex 

BN7 1AB 
13th April 2018 

Dear Rob 

North Street Quarter regeneration, Lewes 

Thank you for your letter of 11th April regarding the status of the former Rifle Club land off Brook 
Street, Lewes. 
I can see the basis for the conclusions which have been drawn from recent research, but it appears 
that the picture you have may be incomplete and I trust I may be able to cast some light on the ‘gaps’. 
The history of the land is rather more complicated than your researchers have indicated: 
In 2000, detailed research was carried out by Lewes District Council’s (LDC) Legal department and 
Estates officers engaged with the Senior County Archivist to attempt a definitive plan of the Town 
Brook Trust land curtilage.  By reference to archived maps and records (they went as far back as 
Domesday books!) it was decided that the boundary included the site of the shooting club. I have a 
copy of their file notes and many other relevant plans and documents, if you would find them helpful. 
Historically, the old Borough Council (Trustee of the Town Brook since 1922) had granted a lease 
which allowed the building of the butts and subsequent renewals culminated in 1985 with a 15-year 
lease to the Lewes Rifle Club.  This was not renewed following the 2000 flood, and the land reverted 
to LDC – successor Town Brook Trustee. Residual legal work related to those circumstances was 
understood to be the reason that the land remained separate when the Trust transferred to the Town 
Council in 2001. 
In 2004 the then Deputy Director of Planning (policy) for LDC, Sue Moffat, made a presentation to 
the Town Council proposing that the rifle club land be jointly used as a short-term carpark.  This was 
not agreed and there followed two years of discussion and consideration of alternatives before, in 
2006, the Councils agreed to divide the land along an East-West axis, following plans in earlier 
documents that showed original Trust land and other distinctions in the area.  This allowed LDC to 
retain options for use of some land with road frontage, and the Town Council registered the Northern 
section (an irregular shape) as Trust land with the Charity Commission based upon historic evidence; 
statutory declaration by LDC’s Estates Officer, and calculations of area.  HM Land Registry was 
provided with relevant affirmations from LDC officers and from me, and the land was included in 
title ESX 293305, a plan of which is enclosed.  I also enclose a plan output from LDC’s Estates 
Terrier showing the disposal (red hatched) and LDC’s retained land (green hatched). 
Confusion has arisen at times since 2006, as the whole of the former rifle club land remains outwardly 
unchanged as a discrete fenced area.  On the Town Council’s part this is due to the cost and 
complexity of dealing with the residual footings and service connections to the original building, 
which is bisected by the agreed line of division; an issue that was considered a low priority and 
thought likely to be best dealt-with when other redevelopment work starts in the area.  I understand 
that, initially, LDC decided against pursuing their car parking project for similar reasons; more recently 
your property team seemed unaware that the District Council still own half of it. 
As Trust land, the Town Council is constrained by the disposal restrictions in s36 Charities Act 1993. 
It would be possible to submit a case to the Charity Commission to allow a disposal, but I believe that 
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outright sales are rarely favoured, and there appears no suitable area to suggest as a land exchange that 
could be argued as assisting in achievement of the Trust’s objects.  For these reasons I have previously 
opined that it was unlikely that the original oversight could be dealt with simply in that way, and that it 
may be more straightforward to amend the Phase 3 planning application, but I am sure that my 
Council would be happy to consider any alternatives that LDC/NSQ Ltd might suggest.  If you feel a 
meeting would help then please let me know. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
Steve Brigden 
Town Clerk 



Lewes District Council 
Southover House 
Southover Road 
Lewes   BN7 1AB 
01273 471600 

Eastbourne Borough Council 
1 Grove Road 
Eastbourne  BN21 4TW 
01323 410000 
Text Relay: 18001 01323 410000 

Robert Cottrill 
Chief Executive 
Robert.Cottrill@lewes-eastbourne.gov.uk 
www.lewes-eastbourne.gov.uk  

My ref:  RC/bl/jc 
Your ref:   

Mr Steven Brigden 
Town Clerk 
Lewes Town Council 
Town Hall, High Street 
LEWES  
East Sussex  
BN7 2QS 

14 June 2018 

Dear Steven 

North Street Quarter regeneration scheme, Lewes 

Thank you for your very helpful and comprehensive response in relation to my enquiry 
about the Rifle Land.   

I can confirm that we would very much appreciate copies of any file notes, plans and 
documents that you hold in respect of the research that was carried in 2000 by Lewes 
District Council’s (LDC) legal and estates teams, and the Senior County Archivist, in the 
attempt to define the Town Brook Trust land curtilage. 

It would also be helpful to receive a copy of the registration documents (relating to the 
irregular shaped North Section of the Rifle Land) that the Town Council lodged with the 
Charities Commission in 2006. 

Your correspondence suggests that while outright sales are rarely favoured by the Charity 
Commission, there may be the possibility of a land swap if a suitable area could be 
identified which could be argued to assist in achieving the Trust’s objects.  As you will be 
aware, the District Council owns land surrounding the Pells Recreation Ground.  We 
therefore propose that, in exchange for the area of Rifle Land (580 sq. m.) that is included 
in Phase 3 of the NSQ scheme, LDC offers the Town Council an area of land in its 
ownership as described below.  

Please find enclosed a document setting out the areas of land that could form part of any 
land swap (labelled A, B and C on the third plan / page of the document).  Area C includes 
Rifle Land that could be retained by the Town Council.  We suggest that the transfer of 
LDC land around Pells to the Town Council, to be incorporated into the Town Brook Trust, 

Document 3

mailto:Robert.Cottrill@lewes-eastbourne.gov.uk
http://www.lewes-eastbourne.gov.uk/


2 
 

would increase the area of ‘useable’ recreational land held by the Trust and that this could 
assist in meeting the Trust’s objects.     
 
Could you let me know the Town Council’s views on this proposal?  I am happy to answer 
any questions that may arise.  If it would be helpful, I and members of the NSQ Team 
would be pleased to meet to further discuss a land exchange. 
 
I look forward to hearing from you in due course.  In the meantime, if you have any 
questions or require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 
Yours sincerely 

 
 

 
 

Robert Cottrill 
Chief Executive 
 
 
Copied to: 

Councillor Andy Smith Leader, Lewes District Council and Chair, NSQ Members Oversight 
Board 

Lewes District Council NSQ Members Oversight Board:  

Councillor Elayne Merry, Councillor Bill Giles, Councillor Sarah Osborne, Councillor Michael Chartier, 
Councillor Peter Gardiner 

Councillor Stephen Catlin Ward Councillor (Lewes Priory) Lewes District & Lewes Town Councils 

Councillor Tony Rowell Ward Councillor (Lewes Priory) Lewes District & Lewes Town Councils  

Ian Fitzpatrick Director of Regeneration and Planning, Eastbourne Borough & Lewes 

District Councils 

Jonathan Knight Chief Investment Officer, MAS Real Estate Investment (NSQ Ltd.) 

Kevin Mackenzie Project Director, Dalmore Land (NSQ Ltd.) 

   
 
Enc: 

Document: LDC-LTC proposed land exchange 
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Full Council 22nd July 2004 –   AGENDA ITEM 13 b) 

Plan of former Rifle club site, adjoining Brook Street 
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